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you received an OTH discharge in lieu of trial by court-martial.  As a result of this action, you 
were spared the stigma of a court-martial conviction and the potential penalties of a punitive 
discharge and confinement at hard labor.  Your original service record was incomplete and did 
not contain any documentation pertaining to your separation from the Marine Corps.  Absent 
such evidence, the Board relied upon the presumption of regularity and presumed that the 
officials acted in accordance with governing law/policy and in good faith.  
 
A qualified mental health professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and 
provided the Board with an AO regarding your assertion that you were suffering from a mental 
health condition during your service.  The AO noted that based on the available evidence, there 
exists sufficient objective evidence in support your contention of experiencing a Traumatic Brain 
Injury (TBI) at the time of your military service, and that your in-service misconduct may be 
mitigated by your experience of TBI. 
  
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your assertions that: (a) you had planned on retiring from the 
Marine Corps, and you were railroaded because of the original incident at  with a 
LT who had been in-charge of the motor pool and officer mess hall; (b) during this time, you 
were, put in the brig for six months without a charge, and were told you would be given a 
general under honorable conditions discharge, but received an other than honorable discharge; 
(c) you are 100% service disabled veteran, received a head injury in Okinawa, and the Veteran 
Administration (VA) informed you that you received an unlawful and illegal discharge, due to 
the LT that was removed from  for inability to lead men; (d) the VA is giving you 
benefits because of an unlawful and illegal discharge; (e) while at , you had good 
performance ratings, until reporting to , and that your VA benefits were denied 
originally until they found out about what the LT had done to your military career.  Based upon 
this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant 
relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct as evidenced by your three 
period of UA totaling over six months, the referral of charges to a court-martial, and your request 
for discharge outweighed these mitigating factors.  The Board believed that considerable 
clemency was extended to you when your request for discharge was approved.  Further, the 
Board fully considered the findings of the AO, but did not find a significant enough nexus 
between your head injury that occurred in July 1977, and your misconduct resulting in your 
periods of UA beginning in December 1977.  Accordingly, given the totality of the 
circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.  
  
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not  
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  






